

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
Morris County Office

P. O. Box 900 Morristown, New Jersey 07963-0900 Phone: (973) 285-8332 Fax: (973) 285-8341

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor
SHEILA Y. OLIVER
Lt. Governor

ANGELICA ALLEN-MCMILLAN, Ed. D Acting Commissioner TIMOTHY PURNELL, Ed. D Interim Executive County Superintendent

September 28, 2021

Dear Dr. Steven Caponegro:

My office has reviewed the Florham Park Borough School District plan for virtual or remote instruction for the 2021-22 school-year. In the event that your Local Educational Agency (LEA) must close for more than three consecutive school days due to a declared state of emergency, declared public health emergency, or a directive by the appropriate health agency or officer to institute a public health-related closure, you may use virtual or remote instruction to satisfy the 180-day requirement pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:7F-9.

You must post the approved plan on your LEA website. If your LEA makes revisions to this plan, please resubmit the plan to this office accompanied by the board approval and another attestation, which can be found at, <u>Emergency Virtual or Remote Instruction Programs (nj.gov)</u>. Thank you and I hope you a successful 2021-22 school year.

Sincerely,

Monalisa Kalina, Education Specialist